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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 5, 2020
Teams

Board Members Present: Dr. David Lee, Eric Belfrage, Bob Hoying, Phil Smith, Heather Ditty, Craig Baldridge, Dave Cecutti, Doug Baker, Frank Willson, Amy Numbers, Jennifer Ruiz, Michele Brenner, Tim Lecklider, Michael O’Malley, Pete Fingerhut.
Board Members Absent: Gerrilyn Rozich, Clay Rose, Dr. William Burke, Betty Clark
Guests: Amir Eylon, President, Longwoods International
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Meg Berno, Katie Rich, Josh Bricker
Board Action Items:
· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Frank Willson seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Dr. Lee welcomed everyone to the October Board Meeting.
II.  Consent Agenda


a. Consent Agenda Approval – Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Frank Willson seconded. All approved.
b. Financials – A summary of the financials for September 2020: Staff provided the financials earlier in the week as part of the Consent Agenda. Visit Dublin’s fiscal year ended June 30 and bed tax decreased 23% for the entire fiscal year. Since the pandemic started in March, bed tax revenue was down 81% during the same timeframe in 2019. The August Bed Tax (July bed nights) was $63,180.92 compared to $129,959 in 2019 which is a decrease of 51.3 percent. Based on budget projections, after two months there is a budget surplus of $64,607. Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through September is $302,868.52. Account receivables total $46,850 due to the billing for the 2021 Partnership Program. It is Visit Dublin’s policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,943.06. The organization received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300. Through September, total expenses year-to-date stand at 33.6 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 54.4 percent. Visit Dublin’s Executive Committee reviews and the Finance Committee receives detailed financials monthly.
III.  Guest Speaker – Amir Eylon, President, Longwoods International
Amir provide a detailed update on Traveler Sentiment throughout the United States and how it will impact travel in the future. A powerpoint presentation is available upon request.
IV.  Executive Committee Report
a. Revenue Projections – Based on current data and traveler intentions, bed tax revenue projections for the remainder of the year is a 60 percent decrease. Staff has started to work on creating a budget for the next cycle (January – June 2021). Scott anticipates it will be conservative and remain in the 60 percent decrease range. Scott provided an overview that was also included in the Consent Agenda.
b. City of Dublin Grant Request – Scott noted that he has a meeting scheduled with Dana McDaniel, Colleen Gilger and Matt Stiffler with the City of Dublin on October 19 to discuss the “Downtown Dublin Economic Development” proposal. The funding ask is $175,000. The proposal is based on continuing the momentum and the initiatives already in place by the Bureau to help the local Dublin economy, maintain jobs and the vibrancy in Downtown Dublin. 
Objectives include: Generate revenue and jobs for Downtown Dublin restaurants and retail; Continue established and proven Visit Dublin initiatives to attract Dublin and central Ohio residents to Downtown Dublin through targeted marketing and public relations efforts; Centralize current efforts by various organizations (HDBA, City of Dublin, Crawford Hoying) to establish improved collaboration, communication and efficiencies; Create or enhance 2-3 signature events that supports all Downtown Dublin (based on safety mandates). 

A few of the deliverables feature: Launch promotional campaigns to support retail and restaurants (Ex: Picnic Packs); Create and promote safety measures in the area; Secure local, statewide, and national media featuring Downtown Dublin; Dedicated Downtown Dublin content on website, blog, social media; Create a Downtown Dublin destination video; Expand annual and beneficial events that will generate traffic and vibrancy to the Downtown Dublin area; Create new events and programming to benefit Downtown Dublin and highlighting Riverside Crossing Park; Work with City of Dublin Staff to develop event policy for Riverside Crossing Park; Assist in promotional and logistical efforts as needed for DORA

Specific measurable goals will be created once a budget is determined. Results and progress reports will be provided weekly to Dublin City Council. 
There is also a meeting scheduled to discuss Visit Dublin’s unified brand concept for the entire City. Included in that meeting with Scott is the City of Dublin, Dublin Arts Council and Chamber of Commerce.
c. 2021 Board of Directors – David reviewed the Board of Directors slate for 2021. The only Board Member whose term ends this year is Tim Lecklider. The Committee would like Scott to ask Tim if he would serve another two-year term. Dr. Lee’s term as Board President will end on December 31, 2021. The President-Elect is Gerrilyn Rozich.
V.  Hospitality Industry Restart Plan

Prior to presenting an update to results of the Restart Plan, Scott noted there were several key action items for staff to address during the last Board Meeting. Scott provided an update and results from those items:
1. Approve Additional Focus Areas – Ensuring Economic Success for Downtown Dublin and Working toward a Unified Brand for Dublin. (These new initiatives have been developed and will be implemented in 2021 – based on revenue. There is a meeting scheduled with the City, Dublin Chamber of Commerce and Dublin Arts Council on a unified Brand).
2. Change Organizational Name to Visit Dublin (Completed)
3. Staff to work on securing Funding Model – Including working with Dublin City Council to maintain 35% of City’s Bed Tax Funding (Spoke with City Council and they were supportive of Visit Dublin’s efforts).
4. Enhance Partnership Program and increased private sector revenue (Completed)
5. Investigate need for a grant to sell and market Downtown Dublin in 2021 (A proposal has been submitted to Dana McDaniel and a meeting is scheduled on October 19)
6. Should Staff continue to research and pursue a Special Improvement District (SID) – (Staff will not pursue a SID during the pandemic and will address this potential funding source at a later date).
Scott provided a brief overview of the current environment in Dublin and Nationwide as well. Highlights included: 70% of Hospitality Jobs Lost, Furloughed; 60% of Hotel Employees Currently Unemployed; 53% of Ohio Restaurants Won’t Survive Beyond 2020; Bed Tax Revenue Decreased 67% Since Pandemic; Bed Tax Revenue Projections – 2020 (60% Decrease); 2021 – Will Continue until Corporate Travel Rebounds (Q1-Q2). He noted that Dublin hotel occupancy in August dropped from 84% last year to 46% this year.

Scott noted that Visit Dublin’s focus since the pandemic started has focused on Safety and Wellness of Dublin’s residents and visitors. He highlighted a few of those initiatives focused on Safety, including: DublinSafe.com, Travel Updates, Industry Toolkit; Dublin At Home, Daily Challenge, Dublin Dreaming; Dublin DIY, Dublin Trivia Night, Zoom Templates; Outdoor Content Messaging; Safety Icons, PPE Photo Shoots; Sidewalk Decal Program (Memorial, DIF, 6-FT Gallery); #MaskUpDublin.

Staff has also worked to jumpstart the local economy in a safe and responsible manner through initiatives such as: Open for Business Resources; Free Co-op Program – Supporting 36 Dublin Businesses; Staycation, Family Vacations; Fairy Door & Celtic Cocktail Trails; Weekly Deals (12 Businesses), Dublin Cyber Week; Picnic Packs – Outdoor Dining; and Statewide Leisure Campaign, which is scheduled to start in Spring 2021.
VI.  Executive Director Report   

a. Visit Dublin Transition – The official transition from the Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau to Visit Dublin occurred today. Scott and David presented to Dublin City Council on September 14 and made the announcement to them at that time. All social channels have been changed and an official announcement was released this afternoon along with a video highlighting past logos of the organization since its inception in 1988.
b. Outdoor Dining – Scott has been part of the Ohio Restaurant Association Task Force to identify ideas to extend outside dining during the fall and winter months. Restaurants are only at 50-70 percent capacity and eliminating outdoor dining will impact sales dramatically. Some of the ideas include temporary tenting, igloos (as used at the AC Marriott in Downtown Dublin), various heating units, etc. Scott noted that there really is no silver bullet to resolve the issue and restaurants will need to determine if the investment is worth the potential sales.
c. Partnership Program – The new Partnership Program has been launched to offer new opportunities for partners and generate additional revenue for the organization. The previous program was focused on purchasing an ad in the Destination Guide, which will not be created in 2021. The program is based upon an annual partnership of $300 that includes all the benefits that has been offered in the past, such as promotional opportunities, participation into campaigns, listing on website, social media presence and much more. There are also several additional opportunities for additional sponsorships, such as e-newsletter sponsor, website header sliders, social media posts sponsor, etc. Also offering featured sponsors for Fairy Door and Celtic Cocktail Trails and Visitor and Information Center. The Dublin hotel partnership was also lowered to $1,000 for 2021. Scott asked the Board to pass along any potential leads to Josh.
d. 2021 Budget, Sales/Marketing Plan – Staff has created a timeline for creation and approvals of the 2021 Budget and Sales and Marketing Plan. Staff is recommending creating another six-month Budget and Sales & Marketing Plan that would be from January – June 2021. The proposed budget will be presented to the Executive Committee for discussion on November 11 with Board approval on December 7.
VII.   Roundtable
Bob Hoying shared presentation of materials on Bridge Park. The Springhill Suites should open before the end of the year pending Marriott training, COVID, etc. half of the tenants for the North Market have been leased. Anticipate a soft opening at the end of October and having a few more tenants open each week. New leasing center is open and restaurants and retail look forward to corporate workers returning to their campuses. Farmers Market in its’ scaled down version was successful this summer and planning for a full return for 2021. Will host Harvest and holiday markets later this year. Holiday décor will start to be implemented in early November. While weddings and family functions are happening, corporate events have not yet come back.

Dave Cecutt noted that Fall High school sports are playing with restricted fan attendance. Football playoffs will occur around the state instead of in one central location. Local sites have requested higher fan attendance in some areas but it is up to local health department. Doug Ute is the new Executive Director. OHSAA is not faring well with a budget crisis and this will affect state tournaments. Winter sports are scheduled with a shortened season. Boys basketball playoffs will take place at St. John arena while the girls will be in Dayton. Fall OSU football will start in a few weeks with no fans in attendance. Some travel will occur with media. Basketball has yet to determine fan attendance.

Doug Baker said that Dublin schools are in hybrid mode currently with K-8 attending ½ days 5 days a week, 9-12 2 full days a week. COVID dashboard is coming soon so parents can see the transparency in reported cases. Fall sports are going ok.

Heather Ditty noted that Memorial Badges went on sale last week. Planning for a full return May 31-June 6, 2021 -- but verbiage on covid refunds is provided with the sale.

Jenn Ruiz from the Courtyard by Marriott said hotels are in a dire situation – particularly brands such as the Courtyard which caters to the corporate traveler. Continue to pivot and try to gain customers.

Mike O’Malley agree with Jenn although extended stay properties are weathering a little better. Number of employees on site dropped but starting to bring a few more people back. Employees must do whatever job needs done.

Dr. Lee said COVID numbers are climbing. Testing is offered privately but the validity of testing from a number of sources has yet to be determined. County health directors have ruling over state guidelines which is why we are not all aligned across the state. Vaccine should be in production soon and discussions on how/when to distribute are happening. The cold & flu season might be lesser this year due to people taking more precautions with washing hands and wearing masks.

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, December 7, Noon, Via Teams
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
